

Cross Country/Track & Field Boosters

FVHS

Meeting March 17, 2016

In Attendance:

Margaret Moreno: Treasurer

Don Marion: President

Davea Carr: Secretary

Rich Grohmann: Vice President

Lisa Willoughby

Damian Willoughby: Vice President

Coach Bivens

Selena Marion: Fundraising

Bev Lyall

Steve Knowles

Call to Order: 6:05

* We took a walk to see the new storage containers, the equipment in containers, and asphalt work. It looks great.

* Secretary reviewed minutes from meeting on January 21, 2016. Damian motioned that the minutes be approved. Rich seconded. All were in favor. Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report:

* Track Income: Spring Contributions - \$13,200 for a total of \$14,800. Boeing Gift Match was \$250. Uniform money collected \$7970. XC Boys Fundraiser was \$451.50. Spirit Wear was \$1373.36. Scrip contribution for \$244.92. Refund for Resolution Run was \$45 (we will put in as a donation) and hitch cover fundraiser- \$25

* Track Expense – Items for New Storage Containers - \$609.82, Racks for Shovels and Rakes - \$48.86, Deposit for Vegas Hotel Rooms for Track Trip - \$2688, Entry Fees (\$400, \$650, \$150, \$325), Internet Domain Name - \$80, Uniforms more sizes- \$799.20, Pizza Party Deposit for Vegas Trip- \$200, Equipment/Pole Vault Poles- \$1182.60

Fundraising:

* Mixed Bag Fundraiser - \$547 collected so far. We get a 40% percentage.

*Summerfest – We are approved for Kettlecorn, lemonade and churros. We will decide later whether to do the churros.

*Drive a Ford – Selena will look into this program. They would bring cars to school. We get \$20 for each person that test drives.

*Baron Socks – looking into doing again with parent Tina Feitz helping out.

* Hitch cover fundraiser did not make much money.

* Bev Lyall – will look into car decals as a fundraiser.

Old Business

*Track Development: \$4650 for Asphalt fees and \$2000 of that paid by ASB. FV Community Foundation might donate money for more asphalt. It was decided after a discussion to continue to keep the remaining Track Funds separate from the General Budget.

*Banquet will be on Tuesday, May 31st. Girls will go first. Check in is at 5:30. Event will take place in cafeteria. 40 Senior Gifts will be purchased with a \$500 donation from Damian Willoughby.

CPI

* We will purchase 100 surfboards at \$4.50 for plaques for CPI for the next two years.

* We need the following volunteers for next year's meet: treasurer for CPI(register teams and to collect entry fees for teams and collect entry fees for Open Race), someone to help organize Bib party, someone to pass out registration packets on the day of the event, someone to pass out Bibs for the Open Race, someone to organize volunteers including setting up website and checking in people on the day of the event, and a Course Marshall (to help set up course on Friday night, manage course observers, help on Saturday at course and help tear down course)

Coaches' Report from Coach Bivens:

* Vegas money will be collected next week.

* First home meet – Thurs, March 24th. Rich will be Clerk of the Course. Snack Bar – Selena and Bev will help set up. More volunteers are needed. Damian will bring 5 easy ups and Coach Knowles will bring 1. Timers are set. Don is looking into a sign for the jumps.

* Long and Triple Jump Boards are in.

New Business:

* It was decided to give the Weight Room Coach who helps are athletes extensively a \$100 gift card as a thank you gift.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45

Next Booster meeting will be Thursday, April 21st